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“Finally, brethren, 

PRAY FOR US, 
that the word of the Lord 
may have free course, and 
be glorified, even as it is 

with you.” 
(2 Thessalonians 3:1)

May-July 2022 
“So teach us to number our days,  

that we may apply our hearts unto wisdom.” 
 Psalm 90:12 

Dear Supporters, 

Greetings again from Spain in the precious name of our Lord Jesus. 

Months are passing by so quickly; as we used to say: “Time is flying.” Just recently, I preached on 
Psalm 90, where the Lord reminds us about counting our days. Have you tried to count your remaining 
days from today till you should have 80 years? I invite you to count them. You will be surprised at how 
a little number of days you have left. This will bring wisdom to your heart about using your remaining 
days. Someone has said, “The thing for what we will be more sorrowful when we get to heaven will be 
to see how little we have done for Him while we were on this earth.” May God teach us this kind of 
wisdom to be applied to our hearts. 

There are several blessings we have to share with all of you, so you may rejoice with us. In fact, all the 
blessings we may have here are due to your faithful prayers and support. Very often, we give thanks to 
our God for all of you! 

Last May, we celebrated our first church anniversary. When we first started, we had two families; eight 
people in total. But, Praise the Lord, we count now with some thirty people regularly attending. Apart 
from that, two families are still unable to attend church due to their work. We pray that the Lord may 
give them another kind of job. Even so, they can follow the services at a later time on YouTube. By the 
way, all of you may watch our services and my preaching by searching for Iglesia Bautista Vida Nueva 
Valladolid on Youtube. I hope you can do it from time to time. You may join our services, which are 
streamed at 11:00 AM Spain time. Otherwise, you may see only the preaching at any other time. We 
have several faithful families and individuals that follow us from other places in Spain, Mexico, the 
USA, and different countries in South America. Please pray for this ministry. 

We would like to ask you to pray for the four people who will get baptized in the first part of September. 
There are two ladies, Adriana, and Pati (short from Patricia), and two men, David and Santi (short from 
Santiago, which is James). Three of them were saved in our ministry. The fourth, Adriana, was baptized 
a number of years ago in another kind of “church” by a lady pastor (Shepherdess). Since she came to 
our church, she has grown so much! She is now sure of her salvation by grace and is ready to be 
baptized in a biblical manner. She knows that her previous baptism was not from God; rather, it was 
totally unscriptural. Please pray for them and the service, that it may be for God´s glory and a good 
testimony to the people attending. 

Another blessing we have to share with all of you, dear people, is it seems the Lord is providing a 
prospective pastor for the future of our church. A local church in our area brought a young family from 
Venezuela to assist the church. The Lopez family came fully supported by the church, but unfortunate 
circumstances at the church left this family searching for God’s next direction. Bro. Jorge now has no 
job and no money to return home. Our church and I began ministering to the family, and they now 
attend our church. The little girls’ behavior speaks well of their parents! They are very well-educated, 
tender, obedient, and nice children. I am getting to know Bro. Jorge through meeting with him each 
week. In our first conversation, we talked for four 
hours. He explained their situation, told me about 
his academic preparation, biblical doctrine, and 
convictions. Afterward, I told him that we are 
praying for a future pastor for our church. He 
answered, “Pastor, I was praying to know what I 
should do…I believe this could be the door the 
Lord is opening for my family and me. You have 
been the answer to our prayers.” I am excited 
about this prospect and believe he could be a 
good pastor for our church. Please pray for the 
Lopez family and our church as we seek God’s 
direction. As always, your gifts and support help 
our ministry cover needs like this one. 

If God leads you to give, please carefully note that donations must be made out to World Wide 
New Testament Baptist Missions, designated only for Alejandro Sanchez. 

Thanks so much for your kindness towards us and all worldwide missions.  

May God bless and prosper you very richly, both your souls and your financial areas.  

In Christ´s holy name, 
Bro. Sanchez


